
NEW RIVER/MOUNT ROGERS WORKFORCE INVESTMENT AREA 
CONSORTIUM BOARD 

MEETING AGENDA 

July 18, 2018 

I. Call to Order – Jay Williams

II. Moment of Reflection/Pledge of Allegiance - Chair

III. Roll Call

IV. Consent Agenda

A. Approval of Minutes from the May 16, 2018 Meeting

B. Operational Summary

C. Approval of new WDB Member

V. Public Comment Period

VI. Review/Approval of Draft PY’18 Budget

VII. Review/Approval of PY’18 Contract Extensions and Funding Allocations

VIII. Update on Brand Implementation Plan Grant

IX. Workforce Development Board Update – Mike Miller, Chair

X. Consortium Board Committees

XI. Executive Summary – Marty Holliday

A. Go Virginia Region 2

B. Go Virginia Region 1

C. Regional Unemployment

XII. Informational Items

A. Workforce System Updates

1. One-Stop Operator – Betty Segal

2. T2C Update – Betty Segal and Mary Ann Gilmer

3. Grants Update

A. HEART

B. Pathways – Jenny Bolte

XIII. Consortium Board Members Time

XIV. Miscellaneous (Travel Reimbursement, 2018 (remaining) and 2019 (new) Consortium Board

Meeting Schedule)

XV. Next Meeting Date– September 19, 2018, Wytheville Meeting Center 10AM

XVI. Adjournment





























































  



 



SUCCESS STORY 

July, 2018 

 
 

 

Partnerships Help Businesses with their Hiring Needs and Workers Successfully 

Transition into Skilled Employment  
 

In December, several Pathways participants completed their welding training and earned credentials, 
but, for a variety of reasons, were unable to obtain employment. The Workforce System Navigator, 
Renee Sturgill, jumped in to assist the participants in creating resumes and cover letters that would 
appropriately portray their skills. She then sent their resumes to the Area’s Business Services 
Specialist, Kimber Simmons. Renee continued to provide hands-on assistance to each participant to 
help them in obtaining employability skills to successfully transition to employment. 
 
Kimber reached out to several businesses she knew were 
looking for qualified welders and sent the participants’ resumes 
to each of the businesses. Mayville Engineering Company 
(MEC) responded that they were interested in talking to all three 
participants. Kimber then made arrangements for the 
participants to tour MEC’s Atkins facility and get to know the 
company, its expectations, and its culture. She then worked with 
SVAM Center of Excellence to make available supplementary 
training. Due to the gap of time that occurred from training 
completion to now, their skills needed refining. The CoE’s 
welding instructor, Gerald Austin, is working with MEC’s 
Welding Engineer to take their pre-hire welding test so that he is familiar with their process and the 
skills they expect. He will then assist these three participants in closing any skill gaps they may have. 
MEC is contacting all three participants to come in for the welding test. Once the participants have 
completed the assessment phase of the process, MEC will contact Kimber to discuss next steps. 
Options presented to MEC include supplementary training to bring the participants up to the needed 
skill level or a Work-Based Learning experience (either an On-the-Job Training or Internship) where 
the company will hire and train them in-house. 
 
Making a good match between the business and skilled worker is often an arduous task and requires 
the collaboration of many partners. While specific jobs are in demand, sometimes our emerging 

workforce does not have all of the skills required to 
be a good fit for the business. One organization or 
program cannot meet the needs alone; partnerships 
are essential in making this happen. One goal for the 
Pathways to the American Dream project is to help 
guide education and training partners in closing the 
gap between the skills needed of workers and the 
skills of the available workforce. While we’re in the 
beginning stages of helping this one business find 
the skilled labor it needs—in addition to helping the 
recently graduated college students successfully 
transition into skilled employment—we are pleased 
with how each of the partners has worked together 
to propose viable solutions to matching people with 
available employment opportunities. The strategies 
require everyone—the participants, training 
providers, businesses, and job-training programs—
to work together creatively and cohesively for the 
benefit of all.   

Gerald Austin of SVAM CoE assists program 
participants in fine-tuning their welding 
knowledge and skills. 
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